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REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 
July 19, 2022 

 
The second monthly meeting of Mansfield City Council met on 

Tuesday, July 19, 2022 at 7:16 pm in the 
Council Chambers of the City Building. 

 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the audience. 

 
Eleazer Akuchie led the audience in prayer. 

 
ROLL CALL: The following answered present at roll call: Burns, Meier, Akuchie, Davenport, Diaz, 
Moton, Zader, Scott (excused, 7-0 voted yes) and Falquette.  
 
There being no objections, the reading of the Journal and Correspondence was dispensed with. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  If anyone wishes to speak, please come forward and state your name. If the 
Clerk will grab that. We’ll have Mrs. Meier enter into the record a comment that she got that she wanted 
read that we will read at this time.   
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you sir. This is from Sue Bishop at 70…I believe its 72 Leppo Lane. She has 
emailed and said “Thank you for taking my call this afternoon Ms. Meier.   As you know I called to discuss 
the really awful weed conditions in what, could be, our lovely downtown.    
I’ve lived in Mansfield all of my life (64 years) and love it here.  I want to take pride in the appearance of 
our parks, schools, neighborhood and our downtown- yet they are all lacking. I have been on disability for 
a long time now, but if I were physically able I would be happy to get in line to help. That is just not possible 
for me at this point.  
That being said the Public Square should be the highlight of any town including Mansfield.   I’ve called the 
Mayor’s office numerous times for several years about that ugly parking lot beside Reindeer Grill.  If I am 
not mistaken it is owned by Don Nash or his affiliates.  How awful!  Have any of you just stood there and 
thought, what an eyesore? You cannot pass through downtown without seeing it. The parking lot, the 
sidewalks, the planters - awful; and by-the-way isn’t there some ordinance about keeping fire hydrants clear 
of weeds, etc.?  Good grief, just look at the hydrant on the corner of that lot.  It is shameful!   
Recently, I called the Mayor’s office and suggested perhaps there could be some tax incentive, etc., offered 
to encourage that property owner to do something.   
The sidewalks and planters up and down N. Main Street, Park Ave., and other side streets are being 
overtaken by weeds. Honestly, how do the existing business owners and entrepreneurs take it?   Dumb 
move all of those years ago to put brick pavers in with no weed control.   You know there are weed products 
on the market that could take of that problem. But let me guess: they might not be ecofriendly. There could 
be beautiful flowers in those big planters downtown in front of the banks.  Need I even talk about the back 
side of the City Building/Police Station/Water/Sewer Dept.?  
Then this past weekend we had a mega event at the Reformatory – INKcarceration.  I hear in excess of 
50,000 people were in attendance. How could that kind of exposure for our city NOT have prompted the 
Mayor and others to act to turn our downtown into a jewel?  It was, and is, an embarrassment.  I hear 
national media covered this festival, too. I can only imagine the many factors that a common person like 
me would not be privy to as it pertains to running and maintaining a city the size of Mansfield.  Fiscal 
issues, personnel issues, etc., but come on:  how could this have been allowed to be the “best foot” 
Mansfield could have led with for this event?    
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It is painful for me to try to wrap my head around the “appearance” that there is little or no civic pride 
among the leadership of our city. Someone please tell me I am wrong. There is so much wrong in our world, 
why can’t this somehow be right? I am not the only one who is disheartened by this. It hurts my heart to 
say it, but I can tell you: if I were looking for a new town and community to raise a family in, grow a small 
business in, or move a corporation too, it would not be Mansfield! You would not have shown me that you 
care enough about your own city to care about me! I do thank you for all the things that Mansfield gets 
right, but in this case, you can judge a book by its cover. Respectfully, Sue Bishop.” 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Thank you Mrs. Meier, on behalf of Sue Bishop. Pat Brook wants to talk 
about EMS. Pat if you haven’t been here before, there’s a button on that. You get to state your name and 
your address. You get up to 3 minutes.  
 
PAT BROOK:  Thank you sir. My name is Pat Brook and I am a retired registered nurse that worked in 
the emergency room and surgery over a span of about 47 years. I was also a member of Mansfield City 
Council a long time ago. My concern tonight involves the News Journals article about 4 Fire Fighters and 
I’m assuming they were EMT’s that were involved in the inappropriate medical care of a recently 
transported asthmatic patient to the ER. There’s a big problem here that needs looked in to. According to 
the paper disciplinary action was taken and two of them were fired. Their failure to document a primary 
assessment including; lung sounds, proper monitoring of vital signs, and the airway, were complicated 
further by improperly restraining the patients arms above his head and transporting him in the prone or flat 
position when he was having breathing problems. They also yelled at the patient and operated outside their 
scope of practice. They administered meds without the patients past medical history. I wasn’t there of course 
and I am going only by the News Journals article. I am here to say that the City and the County needs to 
reactivate the Emergency Medical Board Committee that was in effect when I was on City Council. To 
oversee the educational requirements, the standard of care, consistency with rules, and so forth. A board or 
committee with and ER doctor, um fire chiefs from various counties, an ER nurse, Safety Council 
Committee Chairman, Representative from the County Commissioners and an EMT and a Paramedic would 
be great for this board. Because none of this should have happened. The residents of Mansfield and Richland 
County deserve honesty, reliable, fast, efficient, and safe emergency medical care. Thank you.   
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Thank you Mrs. Brook. Wayne Stevens on behalf of Mrs. Melton. It’s 
already set. And if you’d like to sit down, there’s chairs right there.  
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  How are you guys doing today? I’m speaking on behalf of Mrs. Melton. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Your name? 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  I’m Wayne Stevens. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Thank you Wayne.  
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Ok, I just want to give you guys a little bit of knowledge about her, this pretty young 
lady right here. Mrs. Melton she was a part of Westing House for 20 years. She also worked as a Corrections 
Officer at the prison for 13 years. She's a mother of four from Mansfield. She was a part of the first several 
women to work aside the men in the correctional facility. Mr. Wayne McDowell, he fought for all the 
women and he won the ruling to have equal opportunity to work alongside the men. She's in her eighties 
and she’s still raising grandkids. Mrs. Milton…  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  I think you’re a little close. You can… 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Move back a little? 
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DELAINE WEINER:  You can stand up. 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Is this better? 
 
DELAINE WEINER:  You can like stand up all the way 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Ok 
 
DELAINE WEINER:  It’s fine. It’ll pick you up. 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Ok 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Yea, it’ll get ya. 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  Mrs. Melton of 990 Larchwood requests that the City of Mansfield, vacate alley to 
her which the City of Mansfield has abandoned the last 50 years. And she has maintained this alley for the 
last 26 years. Which is located on Cal Street between the land parcels 2878 and 2879 and also 8930 and as 
well she is the only adjacent property owner.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Anything else? 
 
WAYNE STEVENS:  No, that’s it sir.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Alright. So, we thank you for coming and appreciate you keeping it brief. 
The clerks going to provide you with a form. There’s a form to fill out. And this can go right through 
Council at a future date.  I don’t have anything else for public comment so we’ll close public comment at 
7:28. Committee reports, Mr. Mayor?  
 
MAYOR THEAKER:  No Mr. President, I have nothing.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Director Remy? 
 
DIRECTOR REMY:  I have nothing, sir.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Assistant Director Brown? 
 
JOHN SPON:  No thank you sir. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Thank you gentlemen. Let’s proceed with legislation. Mrs. Burns, do we 
have any late bills this evening?  
 
LAURA BURNS: Yes sir. 
 

LATE BILLS 
 
I move with respect to bill 22-129 that the rule requiring legislation be submitted by Monday at 4:00 pm be 
suspended and that bill 22-129 be allowed on the floor this evening. Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mrs. Burns you want to suspend the rules? 
 
LAURA BURNS: I really would like to, yes. 
 

SUSPEND RULES 
 
LAURA BURNS: I move with respect to all bills that come before council this evening that the rule 
requiring reading on three different days be suspended and that each bill be read one time by title only. 
Seconded by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, let’s get started here. Back to Mrs. Meier, 22-122.  
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I… (background noise) are we good? Ok. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: We’re good, my apologies.  
 
CHERYL MEIER: I’m sorry.  I move…uh…oh my gosh. It’s been too long since we’ve been here, 
what am I supposed to be doing? (laughing) Yea, what…we…I ask the clerk read bill 22-122 for uh…to 
discuss.   
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Right, the clerk will now read 22-122. 
 
CHERYL MEIER: I’m sorry Shari. It’s my first night.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Ok, it’s been a long time since I’ve done this. And I have a lot to read here, so don’t 
mind me if I mess up Shari. (David said something not picked up on the microphone) Ok, yea I know. That 
this Council, on behalf of the government and the citizens of the Mansfield community, is privileged to 
honor and pay tribute to Captain Shari Robertson upon her retirement, effective July 7, 2022 after 28 years 
of service with the Mansfield Division of Police.  
 
Captain Robertson was appointed to the department and began her law enforcement career on August 24, 
1994 and was promoted to Sergeant on February 14, 2005. She was promoted to the rank of Captain on 
April 3, 2014. She has been assigned to numerous areas within the Division including, Patrol Section, 
Community Policing, Traffic Section and the Office of Professional Standards/Training Section. Since 
April of 2014, she has served as the Commander of the Special Operations Bureau which includes Detective 
Section/Major Crimes Unit, Forensic Science Section, Neighborhood Impact Section, and the Office of 
Professional Standards/Training Section.  
During her career, Captain Robertson served in various roles within the Division including Recruitment 
Officer, Public Information Officer, Intelligence Liaison Officer, OPOTA Certified Firearms Instructor, 
Field Training Officer, and Field Training Supervisor. For the past 8 years, she has served as the Division’s 
Accreditation Manager for the Commission on Accreditation for Law Enforcement Agencies (CALEA) as 
well as the Ohio Collaborative Community-Police Advisory Board, the state’s version of CALEA. She has 
been a Division grant writer/manager since 2008 and has accumulated approximately 11 million dollars in 
successful local, state, and federal grant awards for the Division over that time.  
Captain Robertson earned a Bachelors in Business Administration in 2004 from the Mount Vernon 
Nazarene University and is a graduate of the 2012 Police Executive Leadership College. She is an OPOTA 
certified training instructor, a lifetime certified Crime Prevention Specialist through the Ohio Crime 
Prevention Association (OCPA). She has served as an OCPA District Representative, OCPA Secretary and 
was elected President of the Ohio Crime Prevention Association in 2007. She has co-chaired numerous 
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OCPA state training conferences and co-authored OCPA’s Advanced Crime Prevention Specialist Training 
Manual and Curriculum in 2012.  
Captain Robertson’s retirement represents a loss to the Mansfield Division of Police, the citizens of this 
community, and culminates a career that has exemplified the best qualities of a law enforcement 
professional. We extend to her our congratulations upon her retirement and our heartfelt thanks for many 
years of loyal service. We wish her the greatest success and happiness in the future. 
 
 
HONORING CAPTAIN SHARI ROBERTSON 
 
BY:  MRS. MEIER 
 
BILL #22-122 ORDINANCE: 22-124 
 
Honoring Captain Shari Robertson upon her retirement from the Mansfield Division of Police. 
 
Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 22-122 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any further question or comment? Mrs. Meier. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-122 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your votes on bill 22-122. Passes 
7 to 0. Thank you again Ms. Robertson. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Mr. Diaz, 22-123. 
 
AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-123 be read and placed upon the floor for 
discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: The clerk will now read bill 22-123. 
 
DELAINE WEINER: Authorizing the City of Mansfield to accept a gift from Mr. Chuck Hahn for the 
maintenance of trees and shrubs on Fourth Street and Main Street, and declaring an emergency. 
 
GIFT FROM MR. CHUCK HAHN 
 
BY:  MR. DIAZ 
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BILL #22-123 ORDINANCE #22-125 
 
Authorizing the City of Mansfield to accept a gift from Mr. Chuck Hahn for the maintenance of trees and 
shrubs on Fourth Street and Main Street, and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Diaz that Bill 22-123 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded by 
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Further question or comment? Hearing none, Mr. Diaz.  
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-123 be placed upon the floor for final passage. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on bill 22-123. Passes 
7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Diaz, 22-124.  
 
AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President. I move that bill 22-124 be read and placed upon the floor 
for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-124.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Determining to proceed with the improvement of Glenwood Boulevard and 
Parkwood Boulevard by sprinkling, mowing, sweeping, cleaning, etc., the grass plots or lawn strips in the 
middle of said boulevards, and declaring an emergency. 
 
GLENWOOD BOULEVARD AND PARKWOOD BOULEVARD 
 
BY:  MR. DIAZ 
 
BILL #22-124 ORDINANCE: 22-126 
 
Determining to proceed with the improvement of Glenwood Boulevard and Parkwood Boulevard by 
sprinkling, mowing, sweeping, cleaning, etc., the grass plots or lawn strips in the middle of said boulevards, 
and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Diaz that Bill 22-124 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded by 
Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
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PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Further question or comment? Mr. Diaz. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 22… we have a question.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Rev. El, sorry. 
 
REV EL: Yea. I’ve met with the people that live around that boulevard. And their concerned about the 
slabs in the sidewalk and how there falling apart. And I was wondering or I was thinking, since it’s a historic 
district and how can we help them to maintain that historic city of that area that it looks nicer than what it 
is right now. I don’t know if it’s what city can do anything to help them out. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: I would contact Community Development, Adrian Ackerman. But I’m not 
aware of anything myself. I don’t see any hands going up to make any other suggestions.  
 
REV EL: Alright, thank you. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Sure. Mr. Diaz. 
 
AURELIO DIAZ: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 22-124 be placed upon the floor for final passage. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded please cast the ballots on bill 22-124. Passes 
7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-125.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-125 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-125.   
 
DELAINE WEINER: Appropriating the sum not to exceed twenty-one thousand and 00/100 dollars 
($21,000.00) from the unappropriated Downtown Improvements Fund (#425) for the Park Avenue and 
Mulberry Street Parking Lot Improvement Project, and declaring an emergency. 
 
DOWNTOWN IMPROVEMENTS FUND (#425) 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-125 ORDINANCE: 22-127 
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Appropriating the sum not to exceed twenty-one thousand and 00/100 dollars ($21,000.00) from the 
unappropriated Downtown Improvements Fund (#425) for the Park Avenue and Mulberry Street Parking 
Lot Improvement Project, and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-125 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any questions? Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-125 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded, please cast a vote on 22-125. Passes 7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-126.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-126 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 
22-126.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Accepting and appropriating a Provider Relief Fund (PRF) Grant from the US 
Department of Health and Human Services in the amount of fourteen thousand nine hundred fifteen and 
31/100 dollars ($14,915.31) for the purpose of healthcare related expenses of the Mansfield Fire 
Department, and declaring an emergency. 
 
PROVIDER RELIEF FUND (PRF) GRANT 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-126 ORDINANCE: 22-128 
 
Accepting and appropriating a Provider Relief Fund (PRF) Grant from the US Department of Health and 
Human Services in the amount of fourteen thousand nine hundred fifteen and 31/100 dollars ($14,915.31) 
for the purpose of healthcare related expenses of the Mansfield Fire Department, and declaring an 
emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-126 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
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The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any questions? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-126 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on bill 22-126 Passes 
7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-127.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-127 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 22-127.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to enter into a contract or contracts, 
with Silco Fire & Security Company for the installation of a vertical lift gate to the police compound area 
located at the City Municipal Building, and declaring an emergency. 
 
VERTICAL LIFT GATE TO THE POLICE COMPOUND AREA 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-127 ORDINANCE: 22-129 
 
Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to enter into a contract or contracts, with Silco Fire & 
Security Company for the installation of a vertical lift gate to the police compound area located at the City 
Municipal Building, and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 22-127 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-127 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
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STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on bill 22-127. Passes 
7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-128.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-128 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read 22-128.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Authorizing the acceptance of funding from the Ohio Attorney General’s Office in 
the amount of eighty thousand and 00/100 dollars ($80,000.00) to assist with the Opiate Response Team 
(ORT) Project, and declaring an emergency. 
 
OPIATE RESPONSE TEAM (ORT) PROJECT FUNDING 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-128 ORDINANCE: 22-130 
 
Authorizing the acceptance of funding from the Ohio Attorney General’s Office in the amount of eighty 
thousand and 00/100 dollars ($80,000.00) to assist with the Opiate Response Team (ORT) Project, and 
declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-128 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-128 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote 22-128. Passes 7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, bill 22-129.  
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ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-129 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-129.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to accept and appropriate funding 
from the Ohio Office of Criminal Justice Services (OCJS) in the amount of one hundred sixty-six thousand 
four hundred eighty-one and 26/100 dollars ($166,481.26) for METRICH Operations, and declaring an 
emergency. 
 
METRICH OPERATIONS FUNDING 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-129 ORDINANCE: 22-131 
 
Authorizing the Interim Safety-Service Director to accept and appropriate funding from the Ohio Office of 
Criminal Justice Services (OCJS) in the amount of one hundred sixty-six thousand four hundred eighty-one 
and 26/100 dollars ($166,481.26) for METRICH Operations, and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-129 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-129 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast the vote bill 22-129. 
Passes 7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-130.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-130 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-130.  
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DELAINE WEINER: Transferring appropriations in the amount of sixty thousand, two hundred and 
00/100 dollars ($60,200.00) within the Safety Services Fund (#214), for the purpose of training seven new 
police officers, and declaring an emergency. 
 
SAFETY SERVICES FUND (#214), TRAINING SEVEN NEW POLICE OFFICERS 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-130 ORDINANCE: 22-132 
 
Transferring appropriations in the amount of sixty thousand, two hundred and 00/100 dollars ($60,200.00) 
within the Safety Services Fund (#214), for the purpose of training seven new police officers, and declaring 
an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-130 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Question? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-130 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast the vote 22-130. 
Passes 7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-131.  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-131 be read and placed upon 
the floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you. It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 
22-131.  
 
DELAINE WEINER: Transferring appropriations in the amount of thirteen thousand, eight hundred fifty-
four and 00/100 dollars ($13,854.00) within the Water Fund (#502), for the purpose of removing fallen 
trees at Clear Fork Reservoir, and declaring an emergency. 
 
WATER FUND (#502), REMOVING FALLEN TREES AT CLEAR FORK RESERVOIR 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
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BILL #22-131 ORDINANCE: 22-133 
 
Transferring appropriations in the amount of thirteen thousand, eight hundred fifty-four and 00/100 dollars 
($13,854.00) within the Water Fund (#502), for the purpose of removing fallen trees at Clear Fork 
Reservoir, and declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-131 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport. 
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-131 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Cast your ballot on bill 22-131. Passes 7 to 
0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mr. Davenport, 22-132. 
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-132 be read and placed on the 
floor for discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk may now read bill 22-132. 
 
DELAINE WEINER: Appropriating the sum of one hundred thousand and 00/100 dollars ($100,000.00) 
from the unappropriated Parks and Recreation Fund (#236) to be used for various supplies for the remainder 
of the year, and declaring an emergency. 
 
PARKS AND RECREATION FUND (#236) TO BE USED FOR VARIOUS SUPPLIES 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-132 ORDINANCE #22-134 
 
Appropriating the sum of one hundred thousand and 00/100 dollars ($100,000.00) from the unappropriated 
Parks and Recreation Fund (#236) to be used for various supplies for the remainder of the year, and 
declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Davenport that Bill 22-132 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
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The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any questions? Hearing none, Mr. Davenport?  
 
DISCUSSION:  
 
ALOMAR DAVENPORT: Thank you Mr. President. I move bill 22-132 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast the ballot on 22-132. Passes 7 
to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mrs. Meier, 22-133. 
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-133 be read and placed on the floor for 
discussion.  
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-133. 
 
DELAINE WEINER: Vacating a portion of an Unnamed Alley south of Springmill, and next to the 
property of 331 Prescott Street along Lot Nos. 4363,4364, 4365, 4366, 4367 and retaining the utility rights 
and easements therein, and declaring an emergency. 
 
VACATE UNNAMED ALLEY 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-133 ORDINANCE #22-135 
 
Vacating a portion of an Unnamed Alley south of Springmill, and next to the property of 331 Prescott Street 
along Lot Nos. 4363,4364, 4365, 4366, 4367 and retaining the utility rights and easements therein, and 
declaring an emergency. 
 
Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 22-133 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 7, Nays: 0 
 
The bill was declared passed, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Questions? Hearing none, Mrs. Meier?  
 
DISCUSSION: None 
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-133 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
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STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote. It’s passed 7 to 0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE:  Mrs. Meier, 22-134. 
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move that bill 22-134 be read and placed upon the floor 
for discussion. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. The clerk will now read bill 22-134. 
 
DELAINE WEINER: Amending the Zoning Districts Map of City of Mansfield, Ohio (Ordinance #04-
208) to rezone a portion of two parcels on Vonhoff Boulevard, from Zoning Classification R-2 (Residential 
District) to Classification MH (Mobile Home Park District). 
 
REZONE PARCELS OFF VONHOFF BOULEVARD- R-2 TO MOBILE HOME PARK 
 
BY:  MR. DAVENPORT 
 
BILL #22-134 ORDINANCE #22-136 
 
Amending the Zoning Districts Map of City of Mansfield, Ohio (Ordinance #04-208) to rezone a portion 
of two parcels on Vonhoff Boulevard, from Zoning Classification R-2 (Residential District) to 
Classification MH (Mobile Home Park District). 
Upon motion by Mrs. Meier that Bill 22-134 be read and placed upon the floor for second read, seconded 
by Mrs. Zader. The vote was taken and resulted as follows:  Ayes: 0, Nays: 7 
 
The bill was declared defeated, signed by the President, approved by the Mayor and attested by the Clerk.  
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Any questions? This is one previously discussed. No vote would prevent 
the conversion. If there’s no further question, Mrs. Meier.  
 
DISCUSSION: None 
 
CHERYL MEIER: Thank you Mr. President I move bill 22-134 be placed upon the floor for final 
consideration. 
 
STEPHANIE ZADER: Second. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. Please cast your vote on 22-134. Fails 7-0. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
 
CLOSING COMMENTS: 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Alright, anything else? 
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STEPHANIE ZADER: Move to close. 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Good with me. 
 
CHERYL MEIER: Second 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: It’s been moved and seconded. All those in favor of closing at 7:45pm say 
aye. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye 
 
PRESIDENT FALQUETTE: Thank you very much. Have a wonderful evening. 
 
END OF DISCUSSION 
 
ADJOURN:  Upon motion by Mrs. Zader, seconded by Mrs. Meier, and passed by voice vote, the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
   __________________________                                              _______________________________ 
               Delaine Weiner                                                                    David Falquette 
        Assistant Clerk of Council                                                                        President    


